Madam,

Recent violent demonstrations in the middle-east by fanatic and non-fanatic Muslims, and the burning of Danish flags and Danish embassies in Syria, Iran and Lebanon, as well as the murder of a Catholic priest in Turkey, as a result of the publication of cartoons of the prophet Mohamed, is a small illustration of what everyday life is like for millions of people from different religious, political and ethnic backgrounds in Islamic countries. It is very wrong for some Irish commentators to say that fundamentalists can do whatever they want in their own country, as long as they do not do it in our doorstep. 

We have seen that the protestors are unable to differentiate between the journalists and paper responsible for the cartoons and the Danish government and citizens whom they have targeted, with the tacit support of these states. In those countries there is no free press as we know it. The Government or the military or the mullahs control the press.

As a Christian, Jew, Assyrian, Armenian, Yezidi or Kurd in Iran, Turkey or Syria it is your fate to be the victim of such blind hatred, resentment and anger on a regular basis. You are frequently faced with angry and violent mobs that are supported by that state’s government. You witness the duplicity and hypocrisy with which these states pander on one hand to international, anglophone opinion, yet employ the languages of hatred to shamelessly incite unrest at home, and you are voiceless to contest it. Westerners should not be under the misapprehension that Muslim ire is reserved for them alone: it is not. It is directed against anyone who does not fit their world-view, regardless of origin or belief. 

I hope the whole Western World realises that this is a wake up call, which you can 

no longer ignore the actions of these backward states (Iran, Syria, Turkey and others) and their roles in promoting ignorance and supporting violence. 

I am very surprised that the Irish media has remained silent on this matter and didn’t publish these cartoons if only in support of a principle. If you tolerate this, what is next? What was even more surprising was that the Turkish premier has said that free speech must be limited. Turkey is seeking to become part of a free Europe, a place where freedom of speech is a fundamental right, yet recent behaviour again underlines a complete lack of tolerance for, and understanding of, this basic right upon which the western world prides itself.  

Finally I must protest the misrepresentation of middle-eastern peoples in this fiasco and in the Irish media in general. While pages are written about these islamo-fascists, the plights of democratically-minded protestors, opposition groups and exiles of these countries have great difficulty reaching a western audience. While an insignificant meeting of a small group of Islamic fundamentalists in London on 11 February received significant coverage in the Irish media a protest of 50,000 Kurds calling for their democratic rights in Strasbourg on the same day was not deemed worthy of comment. When will Europe listen to the voices of reason in the region, instead of always focusing on the backward elements?
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